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Thursday 21st May 2020 
 

Dear Parents and Carers, 
 

Wider reopening update 
 
Thank you to everyone who responded to our letter and survey last week about the possibility of 
schools reopening more widely on 1st June. 
 
We want to outline the current position regarding the potential wider reopening of Henwick. We 
have been using the government, union and local authority advice to start considering if and how 
we can make school as safe as possible for extra children and staff to return after half term. 
There has been a lot of planning and risk assessing and many discussions. 
 
We know from your feedback that many of you recognise that making a decision about 
reopening more widely is not an easy one as we are all still living during the time of a global 
pandemic and risks that we wouldn’t usually have to deal with remain. We are still not willing to 
rush a decision that could compromise the health or wellbeing of anyone entrusted in our care – 
children or staff. 
 
The 1st June is the date from when schools may be able to extend their opening arrangements. It 
is still currently not fixed or a date by which all schools must open more. At the moment: 
 

 We are working with government guidance that is still unclear in places. 
 We are still waiting to see the scientific evidence underpinning the government’s view 

that a return to school of more children and staff can be done safely. 
 We have not been informed that the government’s own five key tests have been met to 

justify a change in policy at this time. 
 The government will not be announcing its final decision on the wider reopening until 

28th May when it reviews its latest scientific advice. 
 Parents and carers of only 24% of children in nursery, reception, year 1 and year 6 have 

indicated they would currently send their child into school on 1st June. 
 Almost three-quarters of Henwick staff are currently following union guidance, which is 

to not engage in any plans to reopen schools more widely on 1st June, and we support 
their right to do this and understand the unions’ current concerns. 

 
For all the reasons outlined above, Henwick will not be opening to extra children from nursery, 
reception, year 1 or year 6 on Monday 1st June. From the beginning, staff and children’s health 
and welfare has been the key consideration in any planning for wider reopening and, as a school, 
we still need further reassurances that it is as safe as it can be. The parent survey results and the 
response from staff also show that our school community lacks the confidence needed for a 
phased reopening at this time. 
 



All of the staff at Henwick want to see our children back at school as soon as it is safe for them to 
return. We will continue to review the situation and guidance from the government and unions 
regularly and once we have received further information and reassurances, we will look to 
implement a phased reopening for some children. As it stands, the earliest possible date for this 
would be the week beginning Monday 8th June. As so much rests on what the government and 
unions advise next week (half term), we cannot confirm anything at this point. We will keep you 
updated and give you as much notice as possible when a decision to reopen to more staff and 
children has been made and also give more details of what that would look like at that time. 
 
We know that there will be different views on this within our school community. We would 
appreciate your continued understanding and support as we try to find a safe solution to bring 
more children and staff back to school and respond to the ever-changing guidance the 
government publish for schools. 
 
Kind regards, 
 
Kasia Fowle & Claire Lotriet    Jemma Tagg & Matt Hurst 
Acting Co-Headteachers    Co-Chairs of Governors 
 


